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Drs. Dan and Helen DeBevoise,  

Co-pastors 
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August 22 

Thursday  

August 23 

Friday  

August 24 

Saturday 

August 25 

Food Drive 

9:00 am Sunday 

School (Educ. Bldg)

10:00 am 

Refreshments & 

Snacks (Struble Hall) 

10:30 am Worship   

(Sanctuary) 

     Church  

Office  

Closed 

9:00 am 

F.I.S.H. (Fresh 

Ideas Start 

Here) Central 

Florida Presby 

Educational 

Workshops 

11:45 am Choir 

rehearsal (choir 

room) 

 

11:45 am Park Lake 

Youth group/parent 

meeting (Struble Hall) 

 10:00 am 

Staff Mtg 

(Conference 

Room) 

 10:00 am Page 

Turners book 

club (Koinonia 

Sunday School 

room - 

Sanctuary 

building) 

  

5:00 pm The Potter’s 

Hand - A Summer of 

Art, Art Making and 

Discerning God. 

 

 

  6:00 pm 

Christian 

Education 

Committee 

meeting (C) 

   

This Week at Park Lake 

Church Staff 

Co-pastors Drs. Helen and Dan DeBevoise  

Parish Associate  Dr. Linda Wright Simmons 

Organist, Director FAVO  Will Benton 

Choir Director  Robb Ross 

Child Care Center Director              Jeana Palomino 

Financial Administrator Linda Castle 

Church Secretary Carol Bookhardt 

Maintenance Keith Bridges 

Librarian  Alice Schmidt 

Nursery Staff Barbara Boyce 

 

Church Missionaries 

 Madagascar Dan and Elizabeth Turk 

Mozambique Nedson Zulu, Sebber Banda  Order of Worship August 19, 2018 10:30 a.m. 

 

        GATHERING 

 Welcome and Announcements 

 Time of Silence  

 Prelude    It is Well   setting by Eleanor Whitsett 

        Will Benton, organist 

  

Call to Worship (Psalm 111) 

 Praise the LORD!  

  I will give thanks to the LORD with my whole heart, in the company of the upright, 

  in the congregation. 

 Great are the works of the LORD, studied by all who delight in them. 

 Full of honor and majesty is God’s work, and his righteousness endures forever. 

  The works of God’s hands are faithful and just; all his precepts are trustworthy. 

  They are established forever and ever, to be performed with faithfulness and  

  uprightness. 

 God sent redemption to his people; God has commanded his covenant forever.  

 Holy and awesome is God’s name. 

  The fear of the LORD is the beginning of wisdom; all those who practice it have  

  a good understanding. God’s praise endures forever. 

       

 Prayer of Praise and Adoration 

*Hymn of Praise No. 482 Praise Ye the Lord, the Almighty 

 Scripture Reading                                         1 Kings 2:10-12; 3:3-14 (Pew Bible, OT pg. 290) 

Please join us on Rally Day! 

Sunday, August 26,  

Struble Fellowship Hall  

8:30 am Breakfast 

9:00 - 10:00 am Multi-generational combined 

Sunday School.  

 

All are welcome to join us to help start the new 

Sunday School Season! 

 

We are looking for volunteers to serve dinner on 

the first Wednesday of each month at the C.W.F. 

(Center for Women and Families).  Please contact 

Nancy Jones at nancynjones@aol.com to be added 

to the schedule and for more information. 



Call to Confession 

 In a world with much evil, God continues to work for good.  

 In a culture which worships foolishness, God still offers wisdom as a gift.  

 In a time filled with lies, God's promises are true.  

 In a society obsessed with "reality,"  God's love is constant. 

 Let us come to the One who offers the Bread of Life,  the promise of redemption,  

 and the grace of forgiveness.  Please join me as we pray, 

Prayer of Confession 

Lord, the wonder and glory of your works call forth thanksgiving and praise.   

We confess, we fail to recount daily your blessings and gifts to us. 

We take for granted our abundance, and judge others who are poor and in need. 

We get impatient when the hardships of others, impair our convenience.  

We focus on our achievements, we shower accolades on each other.   

And we fail to say a word about the honor and majesty of Your works all around us.  

Lord you are gracious and merciful, just and righteous, in the way you deal with us. 

But we are puny and resentful, greedy and sanctimonious, 

in the way we treat each other. 

Forgive us.  Help to see ourselves and the world in your light.  

    (moment of silent prayer)   

Declaration of Forgiveness 

 In Christ, God sent redemption for all.  In Christ, God feeds our hungry souls. 

 In Christ, God gives the cup of salvation to thirsty people. 

  We give thanks to God for everything: forgiveness, hope, new life. Amen. 

 

*Passing of the Peace 

*Hymn of Response No.  339 Be Thou My Vision  

 

THE WORD 

Welcoming the Children 

          (Following Welcoming the Children, age 3 yrs - 3rd Grade, will proceed  

       downstairs for a Bible lesson. The children will return after the sermon.) 

 

Blessing of Children                                                                tune - Hymn No. 535, Tallis Canon 

      Go with them, Lord, and guide their way, through this and every coming day. 

      That in Your spirit strong and true, their lives may be a gift to You. 

 

                       

      

Scripture Reading Ephesians 5:15-20 (Pew Bible, NT pgs. 183) 
 

Sermon                       “Grant Us Wisdom"    Dr. Dan DeBevoise 

 

*The Affirmation of Faith   The Apostles Creed 

 Prayers of the People and the Lord’s Prayer  

 Presentation of Tithes and Offerings 
 

 Offertory How Great Thou Art 

                                                  Russell Stephens, soloist                      arr. By Russell Stephens 

*Doxology                                                    No. 592, The Hymnal 
         

       SENDING 
*Hymn of Commitment No. 420     God of Grace and God of Glory  

 Charge and Benediction 

  

 Postlude                                   Rondeau                          Jean Joseph Mauret 

                                                 Will Benton, organist 

 

        

*All who are able may stand 

 

 

 

 

 

The Sanctuary flowers today are given to the glory of God, from Eleanor Hummert to  

Dr. Helen DeBevoise and family, in memory of Dr. Helen’s father, James Morton (Jim) 

Montgomery, who joined the church triumphant on Tuesday, August 7, 2018.   

 

Our elders meet for prayer in the east transept of the sanctuary following worship.  You are 

invited to ask for special prayer by meeting them there or placing a prayer card in the offering 

plate. 

 

August Ushers are John Gardepe, Anne Gardepe, Marie Butler, Frank Kaney, John Rachey.  

Interested in joining an usher team?  It’s a good way to get to know people!  Send an email  to 

Shawn Moloney at orlandofl1@gmail.com. 

 



 

Sunday, August 19, 11:45 am, 

Park Lake Youth group parent/

youth meeting.   

All middle school and high school youth and 

youth parents are invited to join us after worship 

to meet for lunch after Worship this Sunday, 

August 19
th. 

We will discuss the upcoming year 

of Youth Ministry at Park Lake Presbyterian 

Church. We hope you will join us.  

 

Thursday, August 23, Page Turners Book Club, 

10:00 am, Koinonia Sunday School classroom My 

Grandmother Asked Me to Tell You She’s Sorry,  

by Fredrik Backman. 

Contact Anne Gardepe, annegard64@gmail.com 

 

The Potter’s Hand –  

a Summer of Art, 
 Art Making  

and Discerning God 

 
Please join us, on Sunday, August 19 

 at 5:00 pm in Fellowship Hall. 

 We’ll explore ways to understand and express our faith in 

God  through arts.    

     

On August 19, the Potter’s Hand will explore story telling in 

the Bible through the art of  Iconography.  Iconography is a 

type of visual symbolism referencing a story.  In fact, 

experts say icons are “written,” rather than painted.  Our 

artist for the evening will be Linda Schapper, a friend of 

FAVO.  Linda is a folk art painter and quilter of historic  and 

religious scenes.  Her long time practice of iconography 

yields vibrant and meaning scenes to tell stories.  Icons 

were historically important symbolism, especially for the 

illiterate.  Come learn and experience spiritual story telling 

through art. Contact Helen DeBevoise at 

Helenparklake@gmail.com if you are interested.  

 

 

F.I.S.H. (Fresh Ideas Start Here)  

Workshops and Ideas for 

Church Volunteers, Saturday, 

August 25, 8:30 am - 12:15 pm, Tuskawilla Presbyterian 

Church.  To register go to cfpresbytery.org.  

 

Orlando Presbyterian Church invites you to the 

“Celebration of the Church” farewell worship service, 

Sunday, August 26, at 5:00 pm Grace Covenant 

Presbyterian Church, 1655 Peel Ave, Orlando.  Rev. Linda 

Jaberg preaching, special music, Dinner in Conway 

Fellowship hall after worship.   

All are welcome. 

 

 

  

 August Upcoming Events  August Upcoming Events 

 

 

Sunday, August 19, 11:45 am, 

Park Lake Youth group parent/

youth meeting.   

All middle school and high school youth and youth 

parents are invited to join us after worship to meet 

for lunch after Worship this Sunday, August 19
th. 

We will discuss the upcoming year of Youth 

Ministry at Park Lake Presbyterian Church. We hope 

you will join us.  

 

Thursday, August 23, Page Turners Book Club, 

10:00 am, Koinonia Sunday School classroom My 

Grandmother Asked Me to Tell You She’s Sorry,  by 

Fredrik Backman. 

Contact Anne Gardepe, annegard64@gmail.com 

Dear Friends, 

  

We had a Witness/Mission 

committee meeting last Wednesday 

and I have accepted to be chair of 

the Mission Fair for 2019.  The dates of the Mission Fair 

will be Monday to Sunday, February 18-24, 

2019.  Please pray for the planning of the Mission Fair 

for next year. 

  

We are looking for Mission Committee participants.  

We hope you will be interested in serving on the 

Mission Fair planning committee. You are invited to join 

us at our first meeting of the committee on 

Wednesday, August 31, at 6:30 pm in Struble 

Fellowship Hall.  I hope to see you there. This is always 

one of the very special events for our church. Please 

email me or call me, Bill Warlick at wwarlick35@att.net 

or 407-894-6946 if you want more information or have 

any questions.  

  

If you know anyone who would like to be on the 

Mission Fair planning committee, please let them know 

about the meeting. 

  

Thanks, 

Bill Warlick, 

Mission Fair Committee Chair 

The Potter’s Hand –  

a Summer of Art, 
 Art Making  

and Discerning God 

 
Please join us, on Sunday, August 19 

 at 5:00 pm in Fellowship Hall. 

 We’ll explore ways to understand and express our faith in 

God  through arts.    

     

   On August 19, the Potter’s Hand will explore story telling 

in the Bible through the art of Iconography.  Iconography is 

a type of visual symbolism referencing a story.  In fact, 

experts say icons are “written,” rather than painted.  Our 

artist for the evening will be Linda Schapper, a friend of 

FAVO.  Linda is a folk art painter and quilter of historic and 

religious scenes.  Her long time practice of iconography 

yields vibrant and meaning scenes to tell stories.  Icons 

were historically important symbolism, especially for the 

illiterate.  Come learn and experience spiritual story telling 

through art. Contact Helen DeBevoise at 

Helenparklake@gmail.com if you are interested.  

 

 

F.I.S.H. (Fresh Ideas Start Here)  

Workshops and Ideas for 

Church Volunteers, Saturday, 

August 25, 8:30 am - 12:15 pm, 

Tuskawilla Presbyterian Church.  To register go to 

cfpresbytery.org.  

 

Orlando Presbyterian Church invites you to the 

“Celebration of the Church” farewell worship service, 

Sunday, August 26, at 5:00 pm Grace Covenant 

Presbyterian Church, 1655 Peel Ave, Orlando.  Rev. Linda 

Jaberg preaching, special music, Dinner in Conway 

Fellowship hall after worship.   

All are welcome. 

Dear Friends, 

  

We had a Witness/Mission 

committee meeting last Wednesday 

and I have accepted to be chair of 

the Mission Fair for 2019.  The dates of the Mission Fair 

will be Monday to Sunday, February 18-24, 

2019.  Please pray for the planning of the Mission Fair 

for next year. 

  

We are looking for Mission Committee participants.  

We hope you will be interested in serving on the 

Mission Fair planning committee. You are invited to join 

us at our first meeting of the committee on 

Wednesday, August 31, at 6:30 pm in Struble 

Fellowship Hall.  I hope to see you there. This is always 

one of the very special events for our church. Please 

email me or call me, Bill Warlick at wwarlick35@att.net 

or 407-894-6946 if you want more information or have 

any questions.  

  

If you know anyone who would like to be on the 

Mission Fair planning committee, please let them know 

about the meeting. 

  

Thanks, 

Bill Warlick, 

Mission Fair Committee Chair 


